Prayer and News from Latin Partner Gonzalo Soria

La Trinidad, Fray Bentos, Uruguay

Dear brothers and sisters in mission,

May the peace of God, source of all love, be with you all. I am writing to share news of how things are going in our ministry here in Fray Bentos, and to ask for your prayers for the Lord’s blessings to be with us each day.

Holy Communion is held every Friday at 8.30 and Sunday at 17.30. We are strengthened and encouraged to go on as we gather round the Lord’s table, when our prayers as a community give us the encouragement and faith we need to follow Jesus.

Every morning at the parish office we have put in place a time for offering spiritual counselling and help for people to meet up with our Lord.

The church now has two Bible Study groups where we seek to look at our lives in the light of the Word and reflect on how God words in our loves as we get to know more of his Word.

The youngest children have their Sunday school where they take the first steps into faith and getting to know God and to love him as their Lord and Saviour.

The Youth Group meets once a month for a time of singing, making music and playing games to help them grow in faith and maturity.

Through these activities and through prayer and discernment, we have seen the growth in our community towards new expressions of service, including:

Ministry of Hope. A group of people who visit those in hospital or unable to come to services. This came out of prayerful reflection in one of our Bible Study groups. 

Prayer and support for those in the local prison. This group meets weekly and shows God’s love by spending time in practical support and praying for those in prison. 

IT Centre and free computer courses. This ministry came about through prayer and the generosity of friends, and the courses help people with very limited resources.

The church is now part of the Association working to promote the dignity of prisoners and their families. 

A local radio station has given us a weekly slot for evangelisation.

Teaching Christian songs and choruses in a local nursery for children aged 3 to 5. This is in spite of Uruguay being a highly secularised country.

Weekend snacks and refreshments for our children. The congregation has given generously to provide this service to our children over the winter months.

We are small community, limited in resources, but we are listening to God’s voice to discover  his presence. We are encouraged to be witnesses of the one who loved us first and sent us to be missionaries in love.

We are very happy to be able to share with you, and to receive your support and prayer. We remember you in our prayers and wish you God’s encouragement and guidance.

Please do feel free to get in touch with us.

Gonzalo, Leticia and family

Revd Gonzalo Soria

